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From the Principal 
The 2017 Higher School Certificate again saw Killara High School students achieving outstanding 
results overall, with many particularly remarkable individual performances. 
 
Our Dux is Vivienne Kung, who gained an ATAR of 99.95, the maximum possible. Vivienne will 
study actuarial studies at UNSW, where she has been awarded the prestigious Co-op 
Scholarship. 
 
An additional seven students, to the best of our knowledge, also received an ATAR above 99.0: 
Katya Buryak, Coco Chua, Olivia Gao, Kimberly Lin, Parand Tajziehchi, Pius Yun and Leon 
Zhang. 
 
Eight students were among the state’s highest All Round Achievers with band six (the highest 
band) or equivalent in ten or more units of study. These students were Katya Buryak, Olivia 
Charles, Coco Chua, Seshan Komonen, Vivienne Kung, Jack Savage, Parand Tajziehchi, and 
Leon Zhang.   
 
Three students earned places on the merit lists, meaning that they achieved results placing them 
in the top ten results in NSW. Elizabeth Parsons came first in the state in Aboriginal Studies, 
Leon Zhang placed tenth in Physics and Yifan Jia fourth in Mathematics. Both Elizabeth and 
Yifan were accelerated students. 
 
Overall 246 band six results were awarded to the cohort of 286 Killara High School students.  
 
Of the 41 HSC courses studied at Killara High School last year, 29 had a course mean above the 
state average. Eleven courses had a course mean of more than 5% above state average. 
 
Fifty four students, or 23% of the cohort, received an ATAR (Australian Tertiary Achievement 
Rank) of 90 or above.  This information represents the best of our knowledge, as ATARs are not 
provided directly to schools. 
 
Killara High School placed 78th out of all secondary schools in NSW. This is a testament to the 
commitment and talent of our Year 12 students, and their expert teachers. 
 
To my mind, however, the most important fact is this – that the vast majority of our students 
gained a place in the tertiary course that they most desired. 
 
I congratulate Year 12 2017 on their admirable achievements. We are very proud of them, and 
the fine example they have set. 
 

Jane Dennett 
Principal  
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Term 1 key dates 
February 2018 

13 Year 7 Vaccinations 

 Years 10, 11 & 12 – Visual Arts 
Gallery Excursion 

19 Year 7 Camp (2 days) 

 Year 12 Elevate Study Skills 

23 World’s Biggest Beep Test 
Lunchtime 

26 Zone Swimming Carnival 

27 School Photos 

March 2018 
1 KSP Parents Evening with 

Michael Carr-Gregg, in the  
Kerrabee Hall 
6.30pm – 8.00pm 

2 Leadership School Photos 

5 Year 7 Vaccinations 

 Safe on Social Parent Seminar 
6.30pm – 7.30pm 

7 Year 7 Parent Breakfast 
7.30am – 8.30am 

11 Year 11 Jindabyne (6 days) 

23 Year 11 Geography Excursion 

24 Music Camp (2 days) 

26 KSP Public Speaking 
Symposium 

 

 
Next P&C Meeting and AGM 

 
The P&C Annual General Meeting 
will be held on: 

 

Wednesday 
21 February 2018 

In the 
A Block Common Room 

7.00pm 
 

Put this date in your diary and 
come along to find out what is 
happening behind the scenes at 
Killara High School 
 

 
 

BUSES 
 
Please ensure that you tap on and 
off when travelling on school 
buses. 
 
We want the company to have an 
accurate picture of the number of 
students who travel by bus. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 12 Community and Family Studies: 
Life as a Parent or Carer! 
Year 12 Community and Family Studies students have had a busy start to 
the year as they became first time ‘parents and carers’ to a ‘baby’ for 2 
weeks. 
 
‘Dr Clough’ delivered the new ‘babies’ in the nursery to the very excited 
students who have been eagerly waiting for this life changing activity for a 
number of months. 
 
We are currently studying the exciting topic ‘Parenting and Caring’, and 
are developing an understanding of the types of parents and carers and 
how to best prepare for the role of a parent or carer in order to optimise 
the wellbeing of a dependent. We have learnt about biological parents, 
and watched a birth and learnt about IVF and artificial insemination. We 
are now learning about the legislation, social/community beliefs and 
attitudes and technological changes social parents face. We are delving 
into the world of adoption, and studying what is involved in fostering, step 
parenting and surrogacy. All of which have resulted in fantastic 
discussions about the implications of each. Mrs Clough, having had 2 
children of her own with disabilities, will give the students a real-life 
journey of what it is like to be a carer: the joys, the struggles, the ups and 
downs life can throw at you while inspiring resilience in our students. 
 
The ‘student parents’ have been given a 3kg ‘sand baby’ to care for. They 
had to name their child, and learn how to carry out all the necessary 
tasks; nappy changing, dressing, managing a pram, while juggling their 
school bags, school life and the general public’s reactions. A diary is kept; 
some students have boys, some have girls and some lucky ones have 
twins. 
 
The students have soon learnt that caring for something other than 
themselves takes effort (even if it isn’t real), and that the life of a parent or 
carer is not an easy one. The younger students have enjoyed seeing the 
school filled with prams and CAFS really offers those students interested 
in psychology, social work, counselling, doctors/paramedics, nursing, 
teaching and childcare a real journey through life situations. 
 
The students have done a great job of being ‘parents’ and have become 
very attached to their babies, yet most were very relieved to finish the 
task; and not wanting to rush into parenting any time soon. 
 

Shannon Clough 
Community and Family Studies Teacher 
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New Building 
 

Blue Visions, the project managers for our new building, is operating information booths on: 
 

Thursday 1 March, 4.30pm – 6.30pm: prior to the Michael Carr-Gregg presentation 
Monday 9 April, 4.00pm – 6.00pm: Years 7 and 12 Student Progress Report Meetings (SPRM) 

 
Come along and give your feedback, and ask any questions. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Year 10 Honour Badge recipients 
Congratulations to the following Year 10 students 
who have been presented with their Honour 
Badges, for their achievements last year. 
 

Dion Aryana 
Klaer Digby 
Luka Djordjevic 
Joel Fleischmann 
Iyanah Hathiram 
Edward Hosken 
Seunga (Sienna) Hyun 
Miles Jennings 
Seung-Won (Rosan) Kim 
Luke Klusman 
 

 

Georgina Laybutt  
Aidan McCloskey 
Annah Runge 
William Savage 
Esha Sinha 
Saarthak Sinha 
Jordan Whalland 
Haruka Yamashita 

 
Particular congratulations go to Luka Djordjevic, 
who earned enough points to receive two Honour 
Badges.  Well done Luka. 
 

David James 
Year 10 Adviser 

  

 
 

All Parents - Save the Date 
 

Safe on Social Seminar 
 

Monday 5 March 
6.30pm 

In the Kerrabee Hall 
 
 

 
 

Year 7 Parents – Save the Date 
 

Meet the Teachers 
Parent Breakfast 

 
Wednesday 7 March 

7.30am to 8.30am 
In the Kerrabee Hall 
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Assessment Tasks 
Killara High School has a process in place to support all students who experience illness or misadventure in 
relation to assessment tasks. It is important that all students and families familiarise themselves with the 
illness/misadventure process. See the flow chart below. For more information see the KHS Assessment Policy 
at http://www.killara-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/our-school/rules-policies/assessment-policy 
 

 

http://www.killara-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/our-school/rules-policies/assessment-policy
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Assessment and Student Leave 
Please be mindful of the Department of Education’s 
policy regarding student leave requests. Leave is 
discouraged during the school term and especially 
when it clashes with student assessment. There are 
no provisions for student discretionary leave in 
relation to formal assessment tasks, unless this 
applies within the illness/misadventure process. 
 
The Department of Education takes the following 
position in relation to student leave during the school 
term: 
14.1. From the beginning of 2015, family holidays and 
travel are no longer considered under the Exemption 
from School - Procedures. Travel outside of vacation 
period is now counted as an absence for statistical 
purposes. 
 

14.3. A Principal should not accept a reason for travel 
during school term if it is not in the best interests of 
the student. Educational, social and participation 
reasons should be specified on the application. 
 
This policy is titled Student Attendance in 
Government Schools Procedures and it can be found 
at: 
https://www.det.nsw.edu.au/policies/student_admin/at
tendance/sch_polproc/att_proc.pdf 

In relation to assessments, students should discuss 
this matter with the subject Head Teacher at least two 
weeks prior to any approved leave and assessment 
task. 

Robin Chand 
Deputy Principal 

 
Student Success 
Congratulations to Cassie Palombo (Year 11), for 
being selected as a reserve on the Acrobatic 
Gymnastics National Team at the Acrobatic 
Gymnastics World Championships, which is being 
held in Antwerp, Belgium during April. 
 

 
 
Congratulations to Esha Sinha (Year 10), for being 
selected as one of the sixteen delegates who will be 
travelling to New Zealand this July as part of the 

Aotearoa Leadership Tour.  Esha will be representing 
Australia and exploring indigenous rights, culture and 
reconciliation. 

 
Library 
Welcome to another great 
year at the Killara High 
School Library. Students 
may wish to use the library 
to locate resources and 
information, to complete 
school work or to read one 
of the many great books 
available to them. The library catalogue can be 
accessed through the student portal and used to 
locate and reserve required resources. Check out the 
following possibilities available at Killara High School 
Library below and keep an eye out for exciting events 
still to come.  
 
Book Club 
Meet with fellow students to read, share and discuss 
some great books. Numbers are limited. Interested 
students should sign up in person at the library. 
 
Library Leaders Program 
Work alongside library staff and fellow students to 
help manage aspects of the library organisation and 
to assist in running some library events. Numbers are 

limited. Interested students should submit an 
expression of interest in person no longer then a page 
in length. 
 
Premier’s Reading Challenge 
Read the required number of books to complete the 
challenge. Available to all students from Year 7 to 
Year 9. Students may register online using the 
Premier’s Reading Challenge website.  
 
Chess Club 
Play chess and make friends. Beginners are welcome 
to this fun lunch time activity on Tuesdays and 
Fridays. Numbers are limited. Interested students 
should sign up in person at the library.  
 
Knitting Club 
Join the knitting club every Wednesday lunch. Have 
fun and contribute to this worthy cause knitting 
blankets for the homeless. 
 

Karen Jones and Samira Chami 
Teacher-Librarians 

https://www.det.nsw.edu.au/policies/student_admin/attendance/sch_polproc/att_proc.pdf
https://www.det.nsw.edu.au/policies/student_admin/attendance/sch_polproc/att_proc.pdf
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Duke of Edinburgh’s Award International 

 
 
Gold Duke of Edinburgh Qualifying Hike 2018 
 
This is an internationally recognised personal 
enrichment program comprising of non-competitive 
voluntary activities that are supported by Killara 
High School as a registered operator. The award 
concept is one of individual challenge and 
encourages personal discovery, self-reliance, 
perseverance and responsibility to themselves and 
their community. 

The award is primarily student based where 
individual students plan and organise their own 
path to the achievement of each level: Bronze, 
Silver and Gold Awards. Guidance and advice is 
available with opportunities or activities advertised 
to the candidates. 
 
Somerset Outdoor Learning Centre will manage the 
Bronze, Silver and Gold Award expeditions in 2018. 
 
If you are interested in joining Killara’s Duke of Ed 
program please join the Google Classroom. 
 
Code 727lbu 
 
The registration process has been simplified from 
last year and all forms are available here. 
 

Gill McCartney 
KHS Award Leader 

 
 
Bronze Award Dates for 2018 
• Information Session - Tuesday 6 March – 6.00pm at KHS 
• Bronze Training/Practice Expedition - Saturday 19 - Monday 21 May  
• Bronze Test Expedition - Saturday 11 – Sunday 12 August  
 

 
 
Silver Award Dates for 2018 
• Information Session - Wednesday 28 February - 6.00pm at KHS 
• Silver Practice Expedition - Saturday 12 – Monday 14 May at Colo River 
• Silver Test Expedition - Friday 24 – Sunday 26 August at Colo River 
 

 
 
Gold Award Dates for 2018 
• Information Session - Thursday 5 April  2018 – 6.00pm KHS 
• Gold Practice Expedition - Saturday 5 – Tuesday 8 May 2018 – Urban Odyssey 
• Gold Qualifying Expedition - Saturday 3 – Tuesday 6 November 2018 –Urban Odyssey 
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Year 12 Community and Family Studies 
Mr and Mrs Smith and their beautiful baby Anthony, 
almost one, spoke to Year 12 CAFS students 
recently about their experiences of parenting. They 
have three gorgeous children and our students got 
a first-hand experience of what caring for a real 

baby is like. Thanks to Mr and Mrs Smith for visiting 
us - it was a wonderful experience. 

 
Shannon Clough 

TAS Teacher 
 

   
 
Swimming Carnival 
The annual Killara High School Swimming Carnival was held on Monday 5 February at Lane Cove Aquatic 
Leisure Centre. It was an excellent day where all competitors displayed fantastic skill and ability. Students 
wore house colours and the Prefects and Sports Council lead several exciting events to foster inter-house 
competition. All students also had the opportunity to participate in the Lemming Race, a fun event where 
students completed swimming laps for house points. It was great to see so many students participate in this 
event. 
 
Well done to Caringa who won the carnival with an impressive 1160 points. Kimba came 2nd with 1156 points, 
Doongara 3rd with 1083 points and Mundara 4th with 785 points. 
 
Congratulations to those students who were their Age Champions. 
 

12 Years Girls Zoe Elliott Mundara 
12 Years Boys Yu Kai Huang Kimba 
13 Years Girls Chloe Kwan Caringa 
13 Years Boys Daniel Thorne Doogara 
14 Years Girls Charlotte Lambourne Caringa 
14 Years Boys Blair Watson Kimba 
15 Years Girls Chiara Minotto Doongara 
15 Years Boys Dennis Hui Doongara 
16 Years Girls Mia Clark Caringa 
16 Years Boys Matthew Thorne Caringa 
17+ Years Girls Maya Murphy Caringa 
17+ Years Boys Lewis Dobson Kimba 

 
We also had 21 Records broken this year. This is an outstanding effort from our elite athletes. 
 

Yu Kai Huang B12 50m Free 
Chloe Kwan G13 50m Breast; 50m Fly; 50m Free; 100m Free 
Ned Waddington B15 50m Fly; 50m Free 
Dennis Hui B15 200m Free; 200m IM; 50m Back; 50m Breast; 50m Fly; 50m Free; 100m Free 
Matthew Thorne B16 200m Free; 50m Back; 50m Breast; 50m Fly; 100m Free 
Jono Shaw B17+ 50m Back 
Lewis Dobson B17+ 50m Back  

 
The complete results will be posted on the Killara High School website. We look forward to the upcoming 
swimming season, starting with the Zone Swimming Carnival which will be held on Monday 26 February. 
 

Tina Shapiro and Lauren Muller 
Carnival Organisers 
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Swimming Carnival
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Performing Arts 
Year 7 Concert Band  Monday 12 February 

Weeks 3,5,6,7,8 (week 4 is Year 
7 camp, so NO REHEARSAL) 

3.15pm - 5.15pm All students 
Kerrabee Hall 

Stage Band 2 Thursday 8 February 3.15pm - 4.15pm Stage Band Students 
Music Studio 

Percussion Ensemble Monday 12 February 3.15pm - 4.15pm Percussion students  
DP04 

String Ensemble Tuesday 6 February 3.05pm - 5.05pm Strings Students 
Music Studio 

Vocal Ensemble Tuesday  6 February 3.15pm - 4.15pm Vocal Ensemble 
G03 

Wind Ensemble Tuesday 13 Febraury 7.30am - 8.30am Wind Students  
Music Studio 

Dance A Monday 12 February 7.30am - 8.30am Dance A  
Kerrabee Hall 

Dance B Tuesday 13 February 7.30am - 8.30am Dance B  
Kerrabee Hall 

Dance C Tuesday 13 February LUNCH Dance C  
Kerrabee Hall 

Guitar Ensemble Thursday 1 March 7.30am - 8.30am DP04 

 
Music Camp 24 - 25 March 2018 
The Performing Arts Ensembles Residential Music 
Camp is for ALL Concert Bands and Strings music 
ensembles and is a 2 day music camp that involves 
intensive rehearsals and sectional tutorials. There 
is an additional cost for this camp. All students are 
expected to be part of this camp as it concentrates 
on works for the upcoming tours and competitions 
that the ensembles will participate in this year. A 
permission note will be sent through Compass 
once ensembles are formed. 
 
Year 7 Concert Band will join Concert Band 2 
rehearsals in Week 10 after the Easter break. 
Concert Band 2 rehearsals are Wednesday and 
Friday 7.30am - 8.30am. 
 
For further information, please contact Jacki Berry, 
PAE Coordinator, on 9498 3722 or by email 
jacqueline.berry@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Congratulations to Anna Chandler and Leah Berry 
on their Australia Day Concert performance. 
 
These music and vocal 
extension students were invited 
to perform with Guy Sebastian 
at the Australia Day concert at 
the Sydney Opera House, after 
having successfully auditioning 
and performing at the Schools 
Spectacular as part of the core 
choir. 
 

Auditions for FEATURED ARTISTS for Schools 
Spectacular are NOW OPEN. Go to the Schools 
Spectacular website for more details   
https://www.artsunit.nsw.edu.au/schools-
spectacular-2018-applications 
 
Any questions please ask your music teachers or 
email me on jacqueline.berry@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

Jacki Berry 
PAE Teacher 

 

 
  

mailto:jacqueline.berry@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.artsunit.nsw.edu.au/schools-spectacular-2018-applications
https://www.artsunit.nsw.edu.au/schools-spectacular-2018-applications
mailto:jacqueline.berry@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.artsunit.nsw.edu.au/schools-spectacular/how-be-involved
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Peer Support Program 
What is the Peer Support Program? 
The Peer Support Program provides a fun and 
engaging environment for young people to address 
social issues.  Modules are designed to equip them 
with skills to deal proactively with life experiences.  
The Peer Support Program promotes wellbeing, 
which encourages positive relationships, 
connectedness and a sense of responsibility. 
 

Modules focus on: 
• Transition 
• Resilience 

 
Week 3, Term 1 
During this week students will be involved in the 
Peer Support Program. Each week, groups of 8-10 
students will meet with 2 Peer Leaders and work 
through a range of activities that focus on 
resilience. Meeting in small groups allows 
meaningful connections to form, assisting students 
with the transition to secondary school. Over a 
period of 8 weeks students will acknowledge their 
strengths and achievements, identify people who 
support them and learn how to view challenges as 
opportunity for growth. 
 
For additional reading and resources to support 
your child please visit the parent tab on the Peer 
Support Australia Website: 
www.peersupport.edu.au 
 
Week 4, Term 1 
During this week students explore the idea that 
how they view themselves and their challenges, 
can affect the outcomes of these situations. 
Students discuss helpful ways to view challenges. 

They consider keeping things in perspective, 
separating emotions and ascertaining facts to 
accurately identify the problem to be addressed. 
 
Your child may, at times, feel overwhelmed by the 
expectations of secondary school. Encourage them 
to make a list or write a plan to help identify smaller 
tasks to make a large workload more manageable. 
It is important they feel supported while being 
encouraged to independently prioritise their 
responsibilities. 
 
Week 4, Term 1 
Understanding how influential our thoughts are in 
responding to challenges is crucial. This week 
students recognise the choice to respond with open 
or limiting thoughts. 
 
A difficult or new situation may require hard work, 
perseverance, courage or support from others. 
Open thoughts allow us to make the most of any 
situation feeling optimistic about the possible 
outcomes. 
 
Limiting thoughts still allow us to work through 
challenges. However, they prevent us from 
stretching our abilities and exploring positive 
outcomes to bring about change. 
 
Visit www.mindsetonline.com for examples of 
praise that will encourage your child to adopt open 
thoughts in all areas of their life. 
 

Regine Berghofer 
Peer Support Coordinator

STEM 

What happens when you get Science, Mathematics 
and Technology teachers together in a room… they 
make a STEM Program. 
 

SoSTEM stands for Society of Scientists, 
Technologists, Engineers and Mathematicians and 
it has brought together teachers who are 
passionate about delivering content and projects 
covering multiple disciplines. A highly motivated 
and dedicated team of teachers have shared ideas 
and have collaborated to develop innovative 
projects where the possibilities are endless. 
 

As the wise Thomas Edison said “I haven’t failed. 
I’ve just found 10,000 ways that won’t work”. This 

program is aimed at Year 7 and 8 students who 
want a challenge, who enjoy science, technology, 
engineering and mathematics and who are willing 
to improve their problem solving skills and critical 
thinking ability. 
 
We encourage you to speak to your children in 
Years 7 and 8 so that they are aware of this 
exciting opportunity. 
 
The program will start in Week 5, Term 1 on 
Thursday afternoon (3.15pm – 4.30pm) and 
continue weekly until Week 6, Term 4. Please 
contact Mr Wray in Maths, Mr Kammer or Mr 
Manley in Science, or Ms M Bell in TAS for more 
information. 
 

Mariah Bell 
Computing and TAS Teacher 

http://www.peersupport.edu.au/
http://www.mindsetonline.com/
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School Buses 
Bus 9121 is now operating from Rank 9 and it has been well received by the students. It travels to Killara, 
Gordon and CSIRO. Please find below a copy of the latest bus timetable from Transdev for Killara High 
School. A digital copy of this timetable can be downloaded from the Transdev website which is located at: 
www.transdevnsw.com.au.  If you have any issues with the school bus service, parents/carers can lodge their 
complaints via Transport for NSW, either via their website at: https://transportnsw.info/contact-
us/feedback/bus-feedback or by calling: 131 500. 
 

 

http://www.transdevnsw.com.au/
https://transportnsw.info/contact-us/feedback/bus-feedback
https://transportnsw.info/contact-us/feedback/bus-feedback
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Careers Corner 
School Information 
Visit our School Careers Facebook page for the 
latest information. Search Facebook for ‘Killara 
High School’s Careers Page’. 
 
Job Jump: The school is subscribed to Job Jump, 
a careers website which provides a wide range of 
information and resources. All parents, staff and 
students have free access. The password is kh and 
you can register with your personal email address.  
https://jobjump.com.au/myCareer 
 

For up to date careers information, please visit the 
school website at: 
http://www.killara-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/our-
school/careers 
 
Alternatively please visit the new Careers website 
at: http://www.killarahighcareers.com/ 
 
For further information on any of the above or for 
general inquires please contact the careers faculty. 
Email careers@khs.nsw.edu.au 
 

Sophie Allen and Elif Macpherson 
Careers Advisers

 
Library 
For up to date book recommendations from the Library, please visit the school website at: 
https://killara-h-
nsw.compass.education/Services/FileAssets.svc/DownloadFile?sessionstate=readonly&id=1287e19c-1681-
441f-ab5d-ced1fd15e228&originalFileName=New%20Library%20Books.pdf&nodeId=3210
 
Roseville Chase Rotary Club 
The Roseville Chase Rotary Club is one of the 
most successful clubs on the North Shore.  It was 
founded 28 years ago by a group from the 
Roseville Chase area. 
 
The club has been involved in all of the youth 
activities that Rotary runs, giving the youth of the 
area unique opportunities. 
 
Roseville Chase Rotary Club meets twice a month 
with a dinner meeting with a high quality speaker.  
It is possible to attend and not have dinner.  The 
club also has a number of social events each year. 
 
Over the years, the club has been actively involved 
in youth activities, sending people to leadership 
camps, science schools, overseas universities and 
a camp to encourage students who are not usually 
given this opportunity.  We have also had 
exchange students from overseas and sent 
students to all parts of the world. 
 
Locally we clean graffiti from local buildings, 
support local charities and have built a playground 
and two park shelters in the Roseville Chase area.  
With other Rotary clubs we provided a refrigerated 
van to Meals on Wheels. 
 
Overseas we have assisted with building a 
teacher’s college and school toilets in East Timor.  

We have also sent a working party to the 
Philippines. 
 
The club works closely with the local community 
and local politicians. 
 
There are various levels of membership from full 
membership to providing assistance with projects. 
 
If you are interested in learning more, please go to 
the Roseville Chase Rotary Club website at: 
www.rosevillechaserotary.org.au or me on 0411 
258419. 
 

Richard Green 
Roseville Chase Rotary Club President Elect 

 

 
 

https://jobjump.com.au/myCareer
http://www.killara-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/our-school/careers
http://www.killara-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/our-school/careers
http://www.killarahighcareers.com/
mailto:careers@khs.nsw.edu.au
https://killara-h-nsw.compass.education/Services/FileAssets.svc/DownloadFile?sessionstate=readonly&id=1287e19c-1681-441f-ab5d-ced1fd15e228&originalFileName=New%20Library%20Books.pdf&nodeId=3210
https://killara-h-nsw.compass.education/Services/FileAssets.svc/DownloadFile?sessionstate=readonly&id=1287e19c-1681-441f-ab5d-ced1fd15e228&originalFileName=New%20Library%20Books.pdf&nodeId=3210
https://killara-h-nsw.compass.education/Services/FileAssets.svc/DownloadFile?sessionstate=readonly&id=1287e19c-1681-441f-ab5d-ced1fd15e228&originalFileName=New%20Library%20Books.pdf&nodeId=3210
http://www.rosevillechaserotary.org.au/
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